# 图书在版编目(CIP)数据

大学英语四级实考听力题热身与模拟题训练/大学英语四级考试研究组 武汉:华中科技大学出版社, 2001年9月

ISBN 7-5609-2453-0

- 1,大…
- Ⅱ. 大…
- Ⅱ, 英语-听说教学-高等学校-水平考试-试题
- N. H319.9

# 大学英语四级 实考听力题热身与模拟题训练

# 大学英语四级考试研究组

责任编辑:定晓峰 责任校对:蔡晓瑚

封面设计;刘 卉 贵任监印:熊庆玉

出版发行,华中科技大学出版社

武昌喻家山 邮编:430074 电话:(027)87545012

经 销:新华书店湖北发行所

录 排:华中科技大学出版社照排室

印 刷:武汉市恒吉印刷厂

开本:787×1092 1/16

印张,6.25

字数:152 000

版次:2001年9月第1版

印次:2001年9月第1次印刷

印数:1~10 000

ISBN 7-5609-2453-0/H • 389

定价:6.80元

(本书若有印装质量问题,请向出版社发行部调换)

# 1999年1月大学英语四级考试听力试题

# Part I Listening Comprehension

(20 minutes)

## Section A

- 1. A) He went to see his schoolmate.
  - B) He went to see a film with his friend.
  - C) He watched television with his friend.
  - D) He stayed at home talking with his friend.
- 2. A) Who are going to attend the meeting.
  - B) What's to be discussed at the meeting.
  - C) Where the meeting is to be held.
  - D) When the meeting is to be held.
- 3. A) The arrangement of the Wednesday meeting.
  - B) Where they are going to meet Mr. Johnson.
  - C) The necessity of writing to Mr. Johnson.
  - D) Who is going to contact Mr. Johnson.
- 4. A) The tape was missing.
- B) The tape had been returned to Paul.
- C) Jack lent his tape to Paul
- D) Jack brought the tape to the party.
- 5. A) The man reserved a room some time ago.
  - B) The man wants to buy a flat on the second floor.
  - C) The man has booked a room with no bath.
  - D) The man wants to reserve a room.
- 6. A) The paperback edition is on sale.
  - B) Both editions are the same price now.
  - C) It has two editions with the same cover.
  - D) The hardcover edition is more expensive.
- 7. A) He has the best TV sets for sale.
  - B) His TV sets have a good sale.
  - C) His TV sets are all of the same brand,

8. A) He has to read a history book. B) He is too busy to go with her. C) He has already visited the museum. D) He must hand in a report about the museum. 9. A) They are entertaining. B) They are time-consuming. C) They are boring. D) They are rewarding. 10. A) A raincoat. B) A sunny day. C) A lovely hat. D) An attractive hut. Section B Passage One Questions 11 to 14 are based on the passage you have just heard. 11. A) She sat back and relaxed. B) She worked out a new English program. C) She decided to retire. D) She entered university. D) 30 years. 12. A) 8 years. B) 16 years. C) 20 years. 13. A) Bring a fear of aging among young students on the campus. B) Bring a great deal of useful experience to the university. C) Improve human relationships in the university. D) Improve the reputation of the university. 14. A) She is learning how to teach minority students. B) She is learning how to make sound judgments. C) She is learning to perceive not to judge. D) She is learning English and Drama. Passage Two Ouestions 15 to 17 are based on the passage you have just heard. 15. A) How to improve your reasoning ability.

D) He doesn't have the newest models right now.

B) Why classical music is popular with math students.C) The difference between classical music and rock music.D) The effects of music on the results of math tests.

- 16. A) Because it keeps you calm.
  - B) Because it strengthens your memory.
  - C) Because it stimulates your nerve activity.
  - D) Because it improves your problem solving strategies.
- 17. A) The effects of music do not last long.
  - C) Piano music could interfere with your reasoning ability.
  - B) Music, whether classical or rock, helps improve your memory.
  - D). The more you listen to music, the higher your test scores will be.

# Questions 18 to 20 are based on the passage you have just heard.

- 18. A) To prevent car accidents.
- B) To monitor the driver's health.
- C) To drive the car automatically.
- D) To measure the driver's pulse.
- 19. A) It sends out signals for help.
- B) It takes over the driving immediately.
- C) It stops the car automatically.
- D) It sounds an alarm to warn the driver.
- 20. A) It can measure the driver's alcohol level in the blood.
  - B) It bases its analysis on the driver's heartbeat.
  - C) It can quicken the driver's response to emergencies.
  - D) It monitors the signals transmitted from the driver's brain.

# 1999年1月大学英语四级听力试题参考答案

# Part I Listening Comprehension

1. D	2. B	3. C	4. A	5. A
6. B	7. A	8. B	9. D	10. C
11. D	12. C	13. B	14. C	15. D
16. C	17. A	18. A	19. D	20. B

# 1999年1月大学英语四级试题听力录音原文

# Part I Listening Comprehension

#### Section A

- 1. W:Did you see last night's film on channel 4?
  - M: Well. I meant to see it, but a friend of mine came to see me. We had a nice long talk about our school days.
  - Q: What did the man do last night?
- 2. W:Did you get my message about the meeting on Monday?
  - M. Yes, I did. But I'm still not quite sure what the meeting is about. Not bad news, I hope.
  - Q. What does the man wish to know most?
- 3. W: You have arranged to meet Mr. Johnson on Wednesday. So I don't have to write to him do I?
  - M. There's no need to write to him.
  - Q. What are the speakers talking about?
- 4. W:Did Jack find the tape he borrowed from Paul? Do you know?
  - M. He looked everywhere for it, but in the end he had to go to the party without it.
  - Q: What do we learn from the conversation?
- 5. M; Hello, my name is Carlson. I believe you have a room booked for me.
  - W: Carlson? Oh, yes, Mr. Carlson. It's a single room with a bath, on the second floor. I hope it will suit you, sir.
  - Q: What does the conversation tell us?
- 6. M:Do you have the paperback edition of this dictionary?
  - W: Yes, we do. But the hardcover is on sale for the same price as the paperback.
  - Q: What does the woman say about the dictionary?
- 7. W: Are these TV sets the newest models?
  - M. Surc. They represent the latest technology. Actually, we sell nothing but the best.
  - Q: What does the man mean?
- 8. W: Are you coming with me to the history museum, Josh?
  - M.I already have my hands full with this book report.
  - Q: What does the man mean?
- 9. M; How are your piano lessons going?
  - W: Very well. My teacher thinks I'm making progress. And I find lessons well-worth the time and trouble.
  - Q: What does the woman think of her piano lessons?
- 10. M: Is that nice-looking straw hat light and strong?

W:Yes, you can wear it rain or shine.

Q. What are they talking about?

## Section B

#### Passage One

After retiring from 30 years of teaching, Ethell Pepper could easily have decided to sit back and relax and enjoy a peaceful retirement. But that kind of life is not for Ethell Pepper. "I just wanted to do something different. If you are going to participate in life, do it. Don't just sit down and look out the window. "She says. At 68, she decided to become one of the pioneer participation in a program at the university of California. The program offers campus housing and classes to people over sixty. She enrolled in a class called Human Relationships and a Diverse society. "I taught my minority students in my English and drama classes in high school for 20 years. But in this course, I found out a lot about other cultures that I didn't know them. One of the more important lessons that I'm learning is to perceive, not to judge." Older adults can add to the educational resources of university by bringing with them a lot of valuable experience. Their presence on campus helps break some long believes on aging. Young students may have fears of growing older. But that kind of fear can be reduced as they see that older people can be active, healthy, and continue to contribute to society. The younger students can begin to see aging as a natural part of living.

- 11. What did Ethell do when she was 68?
- 12. How long did Ethell teach minority students?
- 13. What do elderly people do to the university?
- 14. What's the most important lesson Ethell is learning?

#### Passage Two

Do you have a tough math test coming up? Then listen to some classical piano music just before the test. You might end up with a higher score. Researchers at a university in California conducted an experiment. They asked a group of college students to listen to some piano music by a famous 18th century composer before taking a math test. They were surprised to find that the students' scores jumped 8 to 9 points. The music seems to excite nerve activities in the brain; similar to the activity that occurs when a person is figuring out a math problem. However, the scientists warn that before you get too excited about applying this method to your math test, you should remember that brain exciting effects last only 10 to 15 minutes. Would rock music work as well as the piano music did? No, the scientists say. In fact, the less complex music might even interfere with the brains reasoning ability.

- 15. What is this passage mainly about?
- 16. Why can classical music play a positive role in problem solving?
- 17. What is one of the findings of the research?

When a sleepy driver has trouble with keeping his eyes on the road and gets too close to another car, an alarm sound will warn the driver. If nothing is done, the car will automatically come to a stop and in this way prevent an accident. This is a new device which will soon be tested in an experimental car in Japan. The computer warning system keeps track of a driver's condition by monitoring his heart beat with signals transmitted from a band around his wrist. The wrist band records the driver's pulse which measures the heart beat. Each pulse in the wrist sends a signal to the computer. By analyzing the pulse rate, the computer can determine whether a driver is drunk, sleeping or ill. Devices in other parts of the car can also tell the computer if the car is too close to another vehicle or is moving dangerously. The computer will sound the alarm when a problem arises, and will automatically stop the car if the driver ignores the warning.

- 18. Why is a computer system installed in an experimental car?
- 19. What does the computer system do first when a problem arises?
- 20. What is special about the new computer system?

# CET 4

# 大学英语四级实考听力题热身与模拟题训练 2000年1月四级听力试题



# 做题提示:

- ▲本套试题中包括最新四级全真听力试题三套(1999年1月,2000年1月,2000年1月,2000年1月,2000年1月,2000年12月),涵盖全部听力题型,把握最新出题趋势。
- ▲本套试题中包括由权威专家精心选取的预测模拟听力试题七套,前三套配磁带,后四套附录音材料。针对最新四级听力考试出题方向,选材新颖,难度适当。
- ▲本套试题的编者均为国内著名大学英语教学权威,对大学四级考试进行过多年的跟踪研究,有着丰富的四级考试辅导经验。
- ▲本套试题适合热身应考,把握实考脉 搏。

大学英语四级考试研究组

1. 11 1 9 |

# 2000年1月大学英语四级考试听力试题

# Part I Listening Comprehension

(20 minutes)

## Section A

- 1. A) The woman is seeing a doctor.
  - B) The woman is a close friend of the man.
  - C) The woman is tired of her work.
  - D) The woman has been working too hard.
- 2. A) His mother can't make apple pies.
  - C) His mother likes the pie very much.
- 3. A) Take a walk.
  - C) Dance to the music.
- 4. A) Read more than one article.
  - C) Present a different theory to the class.

- B) This pie can't match his mother's.
- D) This apple pie tastes very good.
- B) Listen to the music.
- D) Give a performance.
- B) Choose a better article to read.
- D) Read an article on political science.
- 5. A) The woman isn't a skillful typist.
  - B) The woman should work as hard as Mary.
  - C) The woman should do the typing for Mary.
  - D) The woman would understand if she did Mary's job.
- 6. A) He wants to make an appointment with Mr. Smith.
  - B) He wants to make sure that Mr. Smith will see him.
  - C) He wants to change the time of the appointment.
  - D) He wants the woman to meet him at three o'clock.
- 7. A) He gets nervous very easily.
- B) He is an inexperienced speaker.

C) He is an awful speaker.

- D) He hasn't prepared his speech well.
- 8. A) She didn't like the books the man bought.
  - B) There wasn't a large selection at the bookstore.
  - C) The man bought a lot of books.
  - D) She wanted to see what the man bought.

- 9. A) Buy a ticket for the ten o'clock flight.
  - B) Ask the man to change the ticket for her.
  - C) Go to the airport immediately.
  - D) Switch to a different flight.
- 10. A) Dr. Lemon is waiting for a patient.
  - B) Dr. Lemon is busy at the moment.
  - C) Dr. Lemon has lost his patience.
  - D) Dr. Lemon has gone out to visit a patient.

#### Section B

# Passage One

# Questions 11 to 14 are based on the passage you have just heard.

- 11. A) A car outside the supermarket.
  - C) Paul's car.
- - C) In the garage.

12. A) Inside the car.

- 13. A) The driver of the sports car.
  - C) The man standing nearby.
- 14. A) Nobody.
  - C) The bus driver.

- B) A car at the bottom of the hill.
- D) The sports car.
- B) At the foot of the hill.
- D) In the supermarket.
- B) The two girls inside the car.
- D) The salesman from London.
- B) The two girls.
- D) Paul.

# Passage Two

#### Questions 15 to 17 are based on the passage you have just heard.

- 15. A) His friend gave him the wrong key.
  - B) He didn't know where the back door was.
  - C) He couldn't find the key to his mailbox.
  - D) It was too dark to put the key in the lock.
- 16. A) It was getting dark.
  - B) He was afraid of being blamed by his friend.
  - C) The birds might have flown away.
  - D) His friend would arrive any time.

- 17. A) He looked silly with only one leg inside the window.
  - B) He knew the policeman wouldn't believe him.
  - C) The torch light made him look very foolish.
  - D) He realized that he had made a mistake.

## Questions 18 to 20 are based on the passage you have just heard.

- 18. A) The threat of poisonous desert animals and plants.
  - B) The exhaustion of energy resources.
  - C) The destruction of oil wells.
  - D) The spread of the black powder from the fires.
- 19. A) The underground oil resources have not been affected.
  - B) Most of the desert animals and plants have managed to survive.
  - C) The oil lakes soon dried up and stopped evaporating.
  - D) The underground water resources have not been polluted.
- 20. A) To restore the normal production of the oil wells.
  - B) To estimate the losses caused by the fires.
  - C) To remove the oil left in the desert.
  - D) To use the oil left in the oil lakes.

# 2000年1月大学英语四级考试听力试题参考答案

# Part I Listening Comprehension

1. A	2. D	3. C	4. A	5. D
6. B	7. B	8. C	9. D	10. B
11. C	12. D	13. A	14. A	15. A
16. B	17. B	18. D	19. D	20. C

# 2000年1月大学英语四级考试试题听力录音原文

# Part I Listening Comprehension

#### Section A

- 1. M; Hello, Mrs. White. What can I do for you?
  - W.I don't know what's the matter with me. I'm always feeling tired.
    - I'm usually worn out at the end of the day.
  - Q: What do we learn from the conversation?
- 2. W: What do you think of the apple pic? I made it myself.
  - M; Very delicious indeed. Even my mother's can't match this.
  - Q: What does the man mean?
- 3. M: The music is so beautiful that I'd like to dance, but I don't know the steps.
  - W: It doesn't matter. No one will be looking at us in the crowd.
  - Q: What does the woman suggest they do?
- 4. M: I'd better read one of the articles for our Political Science class.
  - W: You can't read just one. They say each presents a different theory.
  - Q: What does the woman tell the man he must do?
- 5. W Mary is always complaining about her job.
  - M: Maybe if you try typing letters every day you'd see what it's like.
  - Q: What does the man mean?
- 6. M: Good morning! This is John Parker speaking. I'm just ringing to confirm my appointment with Mr. Smith for this afternoon.
  - W: Yes, Mr. Smith's expecting you at 3 o'clock.
  - Q: Why is the man making the phone call?
- 7. W; Tom looks awfully nervous, doesn't he?
  - M: Yes, I'm afraid he is not used to making speeches.
  - Q. What do they think of Tom?
- 8. M; I bought a few books at the new bookstore. Would you like to have a look at them?
  - W: A few! It looks like you bought out the whole bookstore.
  - Q: What does the woman mean?
- 9. M. Jane, you won't be able to get to the airport in time to catch the 10 o'clock flight.
  - W:I realize that now. I'll have to get my ticket changed.
  - Q. What will the woman have to do?
- 10. M; Would you get me through to Doctor Lemon, please?
  - W: I'm sorry. He is with a patient.

Q: What does the woman mean?

#### Section B

## Passage One

Paul, a salesman from London, was driving past a sports car parked outside a supermarket when he saw it start to roll slowly down the hill. Inside the car were two young girls on the passenger seat but no driver. Paul stopped quickly, jumped in front of the sports car and tried to stop it, pushing against the front of the car. Another man, who was standing nearby, got into the car and put on the hand brake, saving the girls from injury. It was at this point that Paul noticed his own car rolling slowly down the hill and going too fast for him to stop it. It crashed into a bus at the bottom of the hill and was so badly damaged that it had to be pulled away to a garage. As if this was not bad enough, Paul now found he had no one to blame, he was so busy chasing his car, that he did not get the name of the driver of the sports car who just came out of the supermarket and drove away without realizing what had happened.

# Questions 11 to 14 are based on the passage you have just heard.

- 11. Which car was badly damaged?
- 12. Where was the driver of the sports car when the accident happened?
- 13. Who did Paul think was to blame for the accident?
- 14. Who was injured in the accident?

#### Passage Two

My friend Vernon Davie kept birds. One day he phoned and told me he was going away for a week. He asked me to feed the birds for him and said that he would leave the key to his front door in my mail box. Unfortunately, I forgot all about the birds until the night before Vernon was going to return. What was worse; it was already dark when I arrived at his house. I soon found that the key Vernon gave me could not unlock either the front door or the back door. I was getting desperate. I kept thinking of what Vernon would say when he came back. I was just going to give up when I noticed that one bedroom window was slightly open. I found a barrel and pushed it under the window. As the barrel was very heavy I made a lot of noise. But in the end I managed to climb up and open the window. I actually had one leg inside the bedroom when I suddenly realized that someone was shining a torch up at me. I looked down and saw a police man and an old lady, one of Vernon's neighbours.

"What are you doing up there?" said the policeman.

Feeling like a complete fool, I replied, "I was just going to feed Mr Davie's birds."

## Questions 15 to 17 are based on the passage you have just heard.

15. Why couldn't the man open the door?

- 16. Why did the man feel desperate?
- 17. Why did the man feel like a fool?

When Iraqi troops blew up hundreds of Kuwaiti oil wells at the end of the Gulf War, scientists feared an environmental disaster. Would black powder and the smoke from the fires circle the globe and block out the sun? Many said "No way". Rain would wash the black powder from the atmosphere. But in America, air sampling balloons have detected high concentrations of particles, similar to those collected in Kuwait. Now that the fires are out, scientists are turning their attention to yet another threat; the oil that didn't catch fire. It has formed huge lakes in the Kuwait Desert. They trap insects and birds and poison a variety of other desert animals and plants. The only good news is that the oil lakes have not affected the underground water resources. So far, the oil has not been absorbed because of the hard sand just below the surface.

Nothing, however, stops the oil from evaporating. The resulting poisonous gas is choking nearby residents. Officials are trying to organize a quick clean-up but they are not sure how to do it. One possibility is to burn the oil. Get those black powder detectors ready!

#### Questions 18 to 20 are based on the passage you have just heard.

- 18. What were the scientists worried about soon after the Gulf War?
- 19. What was the good news for scientists?
- 20. What are the officials trying to do at the moment?

# CET 4

# 大学英语四级实考听力题热身与模拟题训练 2000年12月四级听力试题



# 做题提示:

- ▲本套试题中包括最新四级全真听力试题三套(1999年1月,2000年1月,2000年1月,2000年1月),涵盖全部听力题型,把握最新出题趋势。
- ▲本套试题中包括由权威专家精心选取的预测模拟听力试题七套,前三套配磁带,后四套附录音材料。针对最新四级听力考试出题方向,选材新颖,难度适当。
- ▲本套试题的编者均为国内著名大学英语教学权威,对大学四级考试进行过多年的跟踪研究,有着丰富的四级考试辅导经验。
- ▲本套试题适合热身应考,把握实考脉 搏。

大学英语四级考试研究组